

26th September 2024

## Colomendy Residential visit Year 4

Dear Parents,

We are excited to share details of a new residential trip for our year 4 children. The visit will take place on Thursday 13<sup>th</sup> March 2025 and all children will go together for a one night stay at the Colomendy Outdoor activity centre in Wales. The centre is set on a 130 acre site in an area of natural beauty with an abundance of views and wildlife. Children will be able to take part in a range of team building sports, rafting on the watersports lake and high and low rope challenges. There is a spacious sports hall for team games and plenty of opportunities to enjoy the outdoors with friends.

Children will depart after registration on Thursday 13<sup>th</sup> March and return before the end of the school day on Friday 14<sup>th</sup> March. Insurance, activities, transport, accommodation and all food except a packed lunch for the first day are included in the price. The cost for the trip is £105.

To secure a place for your child, please complete the return slip below and send it back to school by Thursday 17th October 2024 and pay a non-returnable deposit of £10.00. This is non-negotiable and we cannot accept any slip after this date. By returning the slip and deposit, you are committing to accepting a place for your child and making full payment by Friday 28<sup>th</sup> February 2025. Payments can be made online via Parent Mail.

This residential is classed as an optional extra, part of which is outside of school hours therefore, school will require full payment for this trip. Please complete the return slip below and send it back to school if you wish your child to take part on this visit. Please remember that forms will not be taken after **Thursday 17th October 2024**. This is without exception.

Full Terms and Conditions for the payments of educational visits can be found on the school website. https://www.chapelfordvillageprimary.co.uk/about-us/school-policies

Parent consent for a visit must be received in school before the deadline for any educational visits and residentials. For the purposes of effective planning, any late submissions cannot be considered after the deadline stated.

If your child requires any medication whilst on the trip, please complete our 'Administered Medication Form' which is available from the school office and will need to be handed to the class teacher 14 days prior to the trip. You will be invited into school closer to the time for a meeting where we will share further information and final details of the trip. We will send a letter to communicate further details about this. We want as many of our children to attend the trip as possible as we know the lifetime memories these visits create for the children alongside the boost to confidence and independence. If your child has any questions or concerns about attending, please do not hesitate to contact your child's class teacher directly so that we can support.

Yours sincerely,

Mrs Stewart Deputy Headteacher







I would like my child	13 <sup>th</sup> March 2025. I ag at this is a commitme	gree to pay a £10.00 non-returnable ent to pay for the residential in full by
Signed	Parent/Carer	